                                   Kosigi schools Site Visit Report – August 2007

_____________________________________________________________________ 

One of  the primary reasons for a site visit was to get a first hand understanding of the situation and assess from Bhumi’s point of view. It was aimed at looking at the feasibility, the impact and the need for such an initiative.

The site visit was completed on 30th August, 2007. Mujeeb and Rakesh (BHUMI) were part of the team that visited the schools.  This is the brief report of the discussions we had.

The Video Link is given below,

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1XfqeZY3VuU
We first met the MEO Mr  Kondanna and the Teacher Mr Ravinder Reddy. We then proceeded to the biggest school ZPHS Gundmal. We met with the teachers and then discussed the scope of the project. The project is aimed at improving the infrastructure and other facilities in the identified Govt schools over a period of 1 year.  This would in turn reduce absenteeism and increase the interest levels of the children. We interacted with the teachers and explained about the project.

We then proceeded to the other schools in Gundumal. We looked at the following schools apart from ZPHS Gundmal.
1. GPS Gundmal

2. UPS Gundmal

3. Urdumedium Gundmal
 In all the schools that we visited , we had a discussion with the teachers and asked for their inputs in terms of need identification. Most of the items listed in the project plan seemed to match their list.

We also collected the latest strength details. What we observed is that Mr Kondanna and Mr Ravinder Reddy are very passionate and sincere. The need is justified and what the project aims to do in the first phase is to provide the facilities that Govt schools lack.

We also emphasized on the need for accountability from the teachers side and how this could improve the overall quality of teaching part from infrastructure creation.

We made subsequent visits on 4th November and 2nd December to finalize the plans. A teacher training workshop was conducted on 2nd December in partnership with AID India.










